

Ashbury Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group


Minutes of the meetings held on 16th October, 2017
Present;  
Julia Blake, Peter Cowx, Yoshi Nishio, David Pain, Christopher Prentice, Pauline Smith [PS], Peter Smith [PCS] & Cliff Davies.  
Apologies;
Jonathon Loose
1. The minutes of the meeting held on 18th September, 2017 were accepted.

2. Progress on ongoing tasks
· Report on aging population:

The meeting congratulated PS on her submitted report.   It was agreed that to make the report more relevant to the Plan the recommendations should provide some linkage to land use, preferably though a strategic objective*.   In the absence of a consultation being conducted on this topic, the report should also be presented in Pauline’s sole name.


Action PS

* Some objection was raised was raised to the term, but as it is that used by the VWHDC it will continue to be used pro-temp.
· Character Appraisals:

These are complete, but BSP has suggested some changes be made e.g. giving greater emphasise to ‘unique’ features.   CD has notified all authors accordingly, and PC will draw the amended appraisals together into a single appendix.




 


Action: PC
· Plan drawings:


These are now being handled by BSP, and CA authors are requested to ‘mark-up’ prints to identify street names/features that they wish to  appear on the map of their area.




Action CA authors
· Key lists:



The only contributions to the respective ‘key lists’ were those from Fiona Jury & those channelled through PC.   It was therevore decided that:
Designated Green Spaces would be restricted to those given in the ‘Open Space’ report, and CD would write to all landowners affected.

Action CD
Community Assets & Views would be ‘mopped-up’ from the CA’s, and PC would summarise these on receipt of the revised CA’s.


Action PC
Sub-standard Footpaths would be dealt with as above, and the feedback from residents incorporated also.




Action PC
3. Plan Outline / contributions
The core of the Plan is now in place and BSP will be tasked with further work as we proceed, albeit further contributions may still be required from group members.   One immediate requirement is for more photographs both to illustrate key features of the Parish and also maintain the reader’s interest.   All group members are requested to contribute by forwarding any images that they have to DP.   He will then collate same and hold a ‘beauty parade’ of the most relevant to decide which are used.



Action ALL/DP
4. Draft Policies
The draft ‘formalised’ policies produced by BSP had previously been circulated and generally these were accepted as written despite the number having increased.   However CP thought that they could be more cohesively presented and the group was asked to give this further consideration and provide any suggested changes prior to the public meeting.

Action ALL

5. Public Meeting / Further consultation
The meeting is now confirmed for 30th inst commencing at 7:00pm, and the hall booked/paid for.   The meeting will concentrate purely on the policies, and other than a short introduction the meeting will be centred on JF.   Each policy will be presented with the aid of a slide-show followed by a Q&A aession before moving to the next.
To overcome any potential problems caused by the seating arrangement, CD will approach JF and ask him to provide a copy of the slides for distribution.

Action CD
The key need is to maximise publicity, and to this end CP has produced a draft of an informative flier, and will also produce a more ‘punchy’ covering page.   CD will undertake any formatting prior to circulation and endeavour to source a printer – the fall back being that everyone prints [say] 50-each.





Action CP/CD
A post has already been added as a ‘hot-topic’ on the Ashbury website, and JL will be asked to provide something similar for Facebook.   Once the ‘punchy’ flier text is available CD will also use this to produce posters for the Parish notice boards.

Action JL/CD
JL & PS are also intending to host small discussion groups at the shop, but as they have yet to determine the format/structure these will not be presented as being conducted on behalf of the steering group.
A further medium is an Email shot, and in addition to utilising our own contact list CD will also approach Margaret Smith as she too has an extensive list.

Action CD

The final suggestion was that a ‘welcome drink’ be provided as an incentive, but concern was expressed over the need for an alcohol license.   PCS agreed to look into this and, if there is sufficient time, will make the necessary application.    Related arrangements will be made when we know whether the timing ‘works’.


Action PCS
6. AOB

i. LPP2
CD advised that as the launch of a HMG consultation on ‘new build’ numbers would, if adopted, negate much of LPP2, he intended to argue this in the response to the Vales consultation on same.
ii. Budget
It is evident that while BSP are still to invoice for some of their tasks, they are unlikely to reach the allotted ‘Locality’ budget.   It may therefore be necessary to reapply for any projected shortfall on future spend;   YN/CD to review. 

Action YN/CD
7. Date of next meeting
Tuesday 14th November commencing 7:00pm at BSP’s offices.
Cliff Davies
23rd October, 2017
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